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BEFORE THE " ^ ^ ^ ^ h i , 
OHIO POWER SITING BOARD ^5^ . ^ 0 / ^ 

In the Matter of Ohio Power Company's ) ( j 
Letter of Notification for the ) Case No. O l - J ^ j -EL-BLN 
Hanthorn Road - G. O. Ethanol ) 
138 kV Line Project ) 

MOTION OF OHIO POWER COMPANY FOR WAIVER OF THE 90-DAY 
FILING REQUIREMENT PURSUANT TO SECTION 4906-5-02, OHIO 

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE 

Pursuant to Sections 4906-1-03, 4906-1-05 and 4906-5-02, Ohio Administrative 

Code ("O.A.C.") and for good cause shown, Ohio Power Company (hereinafter "AEP") 

moves for waiver of the 90-day filing requirement found in Section 4906-5-02(A)(l), 

O.A.C., in order to permit AEP to begin construction on the Hanthorn - G.O. Ethanol 

138 kV Line Project in April, 2007. 

WHEREFORE, for the reasons described in the attached Memorandum in 

Support, AEP respectfiilly requests that the waiver requested herein be granted. 

Respectfxilly submitted, 

OHK) POWER COMPANY 

\ i : j t ^ 
Steven T, Nourse 
Senior Attorney 
American Electric Power Service Corporation 
1 Riverside Plaza, 29̂ ^ Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
Telephone: (614)-716-1608 
Facsimile: (614) 716-2014 
Email: stnourse(a),aep.com 

Attorney for Ohio Power Company 
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MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT 

Concurrent with the filing of this motion, AEP is filing a Letter of Notification for 

its Hanthorn-G.O. Ethanol 138 kV Line Project. This project involves provision of 

electric service to a new G.O. Ethanol station for dedicated service to the new Greater 

Ohio Ethanol Facility in Lima, Ohio ("G.O.E. Facility")- The G.O.E. Facility is currently 

under construction. 

Greater Ohio Ethanol will soon be constructing the new distribution station that 

will provide dedicated service to the G.O.E. Facility. Greater Ohio Ethanol has requested 

138 kV service from AEP by September 1, 2007 to support its construction and testing 

schedules. In order to meet the customer's service needs and not disrupt its construction 

schedule, AEP requests a waiver of the 90-day notice requirement contained in OAC 

Rule 4906-5-2(A)(l). The company avers that no harm would result from granting the 

requested waiver. 

AEP requests, therefore, that the Board find that good causes exists to waive the 

90-day filing requirement and permit the company to begin construction of the instant 

project April, 2007. 



WHEREFORE, AEP moves that the Board grant the requested waiver. 

Respectfully submitted, 

OHIO POWER COMPANY 

Steven T. Nourse 
Senior Attorney 
American Electric Power Service Corporation 
1 Riverside Plaza, 29̂ ^ Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
Telephone: (614)-716-1608 
Facsimile: (614) 716-2014 
Email: stnourse(a),aep.com 

Attorney for Ohio Power Company 


